
Question on Notice 

No. 1182 

Asked on 18 September 2018 

 
 
MR N DAMETTO ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE 
SERVICES (HON M RYAN) — 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise whether the State Government will provide a fair go to modified 
four wheel drive owners by removing the unnecessary type 2 illegal modifications category 
from the Newman Government's anti-hooning laws? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised by the Queensland Police Service (QPS) there are a range of offences 
against the Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 which are defined as 
type 2 vehicle related offences under the Police Powers and Responsibilities Act 2000 for 
which the QPS can take enforcement action.  
 
I am advised that the Honourable Mark Bailey MP, Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
is best placed to answer the question about the four wheel drive modifications relating to 
vehicle lift rules under the Queensland Code of Practice and consistency with the National 
Code of Practice, as this falls within his portfolio. 
 
 


